SPANISH VALLEY WATER & SEWER IMPROVEMENT DISTRICT

Public Hearing September 29, 1998

The Public Hearing on the PCIB Grant Application of $350,000.00 was called to
order by the Chairman, Paul J. Morris at 7:02 p.m. at the District office. Other Board
members present were George White and Neal Dalton.

Others present were Dale Plerson, Ned Dalton, Bill McDougald, Karl Tangren,
John Keogh, John Chartier and Vern Fisher of Sunrise Engineering, Rhonda Riberia
and Marsha Modine.

Chairman Morris turned the floor over to John Chartier to explain the scope of the
Water Project for which the PCIB grant application is to be made.

John explained in detail the Water Master Plan developed by Sunrise Engineering
for Spanish Valley Water & Sewer improvement District. Questions were answered
regarding certain aspects of water rights, source, and storage.

Vern Fisher took the floor to explain the funding aspect of the project. He
answered questions pertaining to PCIB, and the District's self participation.

Public comment came from Karl Tangren (Director, Grand County Water
Conservancy District) stating at the end of the meeting that he was all for the project.

As there were no other questions or comments from the public, Chairman Morris
closed the public hearing at 8:45 p.m.

Meeting adjourned at 8:46 p.m.
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